



Muswellbrook Coal

West Muswellbrook Project Update | November 2019

Renewal of West Muswellbrook Assessment Lease

Muswellbrook Coal Company (MCC) has recently submitted its renewal application to extend the term of its Assessment Lease (AL) over the West Muswellbrook project area for a period of five years.

As part of our exploratory activity, it has been determined that additional geological works are required in order to more fully understand the coal resource available. All options are being considered including accessing any underground opportunities. To date MCC has not conducted any studies on the potential of underground mining within the project area.

MCC will be commencing a drilling program in 2020 consisting of up to 18 boreholes. Wherever possible the boreholes will be sited on MCC owned properties, but some boreholes may need to be located on privately owned property. MCC will liaise with relevant property owners and occupiers prior to any drilling activity that might impact them.

Further works to assess the viability of any identified operation will be considered at a later time after the conclusion of the drilling program.

Property Strategy

As a condition of the AL MCC has established a property acquisition strategy. Land owners who would like a copy of the strategy should contact us via the email or phone contact details provided below.

For further information

Please contact either Phillip Hetherington (West Muswellbrook Project Coordinator) or Paul Martinkus (Project Manager) via:

Phone: 1800 941 140

Email: westmuswellbrook@muscoal.com.au